
Dear VRE Parents, 

In support of our teachers who are participating in Black Lives Matter at School Week 2021 

(2/1/21-2/5/21), I wanted to reach out and make sure you have the tools to reinforce this important 

learning at home. Black Lives Matter at School is an age-appropriate curriculum with lessons aimed at 

teaching the 13 Guiding Principles of the Black Lives Matter movement. Please see the next page for a 

kid-friendly explanation of each of the principles, and for an adult’s version, please see here: 

https://www.dcareaeducators4socialjustice.org/black-lives-matter/13-guiding-principles. 

The reasons for celebrating Black Lives Matter at School week are many, and I’d like to highlight 

a few here. First, it benefits children who don’t always see themselves represented or celebrated in our 

society. Representation matters. Another reason for celebrating Black Lives Matter at School week is to 

help children become culturally competent and compassionate. No matter where you stand with 

regards to the Black Lives Matter movement, it’s important for children to know about what’s 

happening in their world. Maybe you and your family even joined the estimated 15-26 million people 

who participated in a march or demonstration this summer. The FAQ on the Black Lives Matter at School 

webpage also gives an excellent explanation of why our school is participating: “Black Lives Matter is 

currently in the news. Most students are aware, to some degree, of this movement. Addressing this in 

the classroom is acknowledging an important current events topic. Bringing issues of racial justice into 

the classroom not only affirms the identities of our students but is crucial to fostering critical 

engagement with the world - regardless of where you, your students and their families stand on the 

issues.”  For more information on why this is important and a sample of what your child might see in the 

classroom, please see here: https://www.blacklivesmatteratschool.com/starter-kit.html. 

I hope you will spend time the first week in February discussing not only Black Lives Matter and 

the 13 Guiding Principles with your child, but also how they relate to your own family’s values. Your 

children pay attention to what you do – and don’t – discuss with them. Don’t worry if they don’t have a 

lot to say right now, or if they say something from a place of limited understanding. As with everything 

else we teach our children, talking about race and values takes time and there will be lots of mistakes. 

Keep it simple: “Hey, I heard you learned about Diversity in school today. Diversity is important to our 

family because there are lots of people we care about who look, think, and act differently than we do. 

What do you think?”  More tips for talking with children about race can be found here: 

https://www.embracerace.org/resources/teaching-and-talking-to-kids.  

Thank you for your support and participation. 

Shannon Otto, Chair, View Ridge PTA Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Committee  

In collaboration with PTA Co-Presidents and the DEI Committee  
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